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NEWSLETTER
"I know well the plans I have for you",

says the Lord.

"Plans for peace and not disaster,

holding for you a

FUTURE FULL OF HOPE"

Jeremiah 29:11

At the publication of this newsletter, it is the 5th Anniversary of Courage in Brisbane. It has been a quiet story, relatively, but one that is full of hopes and humilities, challenge and courage. It’s my 4th year of doing this newsletter and that prospect has changed from something that I was reluctant about to something I enjoy and am more confident with.

Father Harvey’s visit? At the end of January and till mid-way through February, Fr John Harvey, the founder of Courage, is doing a tour of Australia, mainly speaking to priests. He is coming to Brisbane to give a talk at St Leo’s College, University of Queensland on Wednesday twelfth February. It starts at 7.00pm and all are welcome to come. No RSVP is required.

Fr Harvey’s book, “The Truth About Homosexuality”, is introduced by Fr Benedict Groeschel and is a timely reminder with Fr Harvey’s visit to Australia. An excerpt is: “The following passage from the writings of distinguished Catholic Scripture scholar Rudolph Schnackenburg puts the case for chastity very well. It seems to me this is the final word in the conflict over the morality of homosexual acts and many other things. This powerful analysis serves as an eloquent opening to a book that is not merely about homosexuality but also about the disciples of Christ who are struggling with that particular challenge to the gospel life:

‘So then we must let the words of Jesus stand in all their severity and ruggedness. Any mitigation, however well intended, is an attack on his moral mission. But how Jesus judges those who fall short of his demands is quite another matter. His behaviour towards the disciples gives us an object-lesson on this point. He took back even Simon Peter, who denied him three times and yet was the leader of the circle of twelve, after Peter had bitterly repented his actions, and He confirmed him in his position as the chief of the disciples and the shepherd of the sheep (cf. Luke 22:32; John 21:15-17).

2.

 Admonition and mercy are found together. It is the mercy of God which always comes first. It comes definitively into history with the person and works of Jesus. But Jesus also longs to awaken the ultimate powers for good in those laid hold of by the love of God and saved from eternal ruin. They should now thankfully do the holy will of God in its totality, unalloyed. If in spite of everything they again succumb to human weakness and wretchedness, God’s mercy will not fail if they turn back in penitence.’”

Groeschel goes on to say: “Fr John Harvey,… has effectively and modestly worked with homosexuals seeking a chaste lifestyle for almost half a century. He has had more than his share of opposition, rejection, and misunderstanding on all sides. Being a real disciple of Christ, he never quit. He has never even thought of quitting. He was and remains way ahead of his time. I wish also to acknowledge the members of Courage, who include some of the most dedicated Christians I have ever known”

A Friend and Brother…… Brian Smith, the Founding Elder of Emmanuel Covenant Community, has worked closely with Courage members in Brisbane, giving teaching and friendship. References to him by those men often communicated that Brian was a special person.

He made the trip to Courage’s National Conference in Canberra in 1999 and came to some dinners for fundraising (and awareness-raising!), as well as some informal social activities.

He was diagnosed with a terminal illness last November. Hearing that he had only weeks left, many people from Brian’s present and past visited him. They found him frail, but quite a few stories are of him being jolly and “with it.” He was glad to have Christmas with his family.

At the time of the Courage barbeque at Brendan’s place, we decided to go see Brian as a group for about half an hour. I had not been to see him – and wasn’t going to, so his experience would be of God and not a procession of people. However, maybe the Lord had another plan, as I was swept up into making the visit, by the consensus of the group.

As we were leaving Brian smiled at me saying: “Thanks for coming” I felt very loved in that moment.

Social activities experienced? Brisbane Courage had our annual, turn-of-the-year barbeque at Brendan’s place. Five men, who’ve been related to our group were present. We tried each to tell a story – the best one to win a prize.

3.

Lord of the Rings? I went with 6 other men to see the second Lord of the Rings movie close to its release. I hadn’t seen the first episode but it was easy to make sense of a story in it. My favourite bit was where the ladders of the evil army were being thrown up against the walls of Helm’s Keep. Good was nearly losing……

I have often felt like that – as in the Scripture: “We are attacked from every side but not beaten….” (2Cor. Ch4)

Contacts/Past members? A friend of Courage, who regularly attends the Uniting Church, recently invited me to an Evangelization Concert put on by a Chinese Catholic Church in my area. He could speak Cantonese and so was translating for me on two nights. He also invited me to midnight mass in my own cathedral. Here we had something of a birdseye view perched behind the choir. It was refreshing, with his formation in another tradition, to feel his openness to finding Jesus Christ in mine.

Some new contacts have been made – in Indonesia and in country New South Wales.

Planning? This year Brendan and I decided to try the group meeting again. So we’ve booked our group venue for one night to gauge the feeling further, with an option to make it regularly after that.

A project we are undertaking, through seeking more donations, is to send a delegation of two men to the 15th Annual Courage Conference in St. Paul, Minnesota, USA, August 7-10. This may mean more visits to people and groups – more telling of our stories.

Donations? We are blessed often by how our finances have managed to stay afloat. We only have a couple of people giving regularly and the occasional generous “once-off” donation. So thank you, God, for so few headaches there!

Scripture? Fresh from the Apocalyptic readings at the end of the Church’s year last November I was thinking something like: “Yes, now we’re into those “nice readings” of Isaiah for Christmas and then we’ll probably have all those readings about the early life of Jesus and His family, leading into the colourful stories of his ministry for a couple of months.” That’s true. But I have also been struck by the readings, usually the first readings of the day, that speak of the Antichrist and for us not to be deceived and that the Lord’s coming is near - a curious twist from my unread ignorance.

4.

Feedback from readers? A woman, who is a faithful reader of our newsletter and contributor to our activities, recently contacted me saying she’d like to make a comment about our October issue. I thought I’d go and see her and she warmly welcomed me. She pointed out a paragraph in the Catholic Medical Association’s passage about human sexuality. On reading that human sexuality was designed by God as an allegory about Christ and His Bride the Church – she felt this was flawed; thinking human sexuality was a natural thing created by God for our enjoyment and furthering of our species.

I’m seeing her point more and more, even though I am aware of the poetic license often expressed by Catholic Church teaching. What do you think? It is good to get this kind of feedback – because then we are not just producing a flowing newsletter full of things comfortable to say.

Qualities of a Spiritual Director……..Father Harvey writes in a recent Courage Newsletter: “In the Introduction to a Devout Life, part 1, chapter 4, St. Francis De Sales describes the spiritual director as a faithful friend, quoting Eccles. 6: 14,16 – ‘A faithful friend is a strong defence, and he that has found one has found a treasure. A faithful friend is the medicine of life and immortality; and they that fear the Lord shall find Him.’ Francis goes on to say that this faithful friend serves ‘as a medicine to ease and comfort our hearts in our spiritual disorders. He will guard us from evil and make our good still better.’

‘Do not place your confidence in his human learning, but in God who befriends you by means of this man(editorial suggestion:/woman?), putting in his heart and his mouth whatever will be requisite for your happiness.’ As you read these words, you may wonder where we can find such guides…….I say that we should make the effort…… If you cannot find one near you, then get a copy of The Devout Life, and ask a priest to whom you go for guidance to read it and discuss it once a month.”

National Courage Newsletter? Another issue of the National Courage Newsletter came out in December. I made a contribution about what was happening in our group last year and the plans for 2003.


May God bless all who read,


(Michael Curtin – editor)

 Courage Brisbane is a ministry of Emmanuel Covenant Community

Enquiries can be made to PO Box 151, Geebung, Qld. Australia 4034

Or by phoning Michael on 61 7 3345 4461

Email: couragebrisbane@bigpond.com
